Congress of the United States

House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515-0926 419 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225–2778

DISTRICT OFFICES: 14221 SW 120TH STREET, #115 MIAMI, FL 33186 (305) 222-0160

404 W PALM DRIVE FLORIDA CITY, FLORIDA 33034 (305) 222-0160

1100 SIMONTON STREET, ROOM 1-213 KEY WEST, FL 33040 (305) 292-4485

April 29, 2022

The Honorable Chellie Pingree Chair Committee on Appropriations Subcommittee on Interior, Environment, and Related Agencies U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable David Joyce
Ranking Member
Committee on Appropriations
Subcommittee on Interior,
Environment, and Related Agencies
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chair Pingree and Ranking Member Joyce,

As you begin crafting the fiscal year 2023 bill, I respectfully request that you give consideration to the Septic to Sewer Homestead community project funding request for a level funding of \$2,000,000. The intended recipient is City of Homestead, Florida located at 100 Civic Court, Homestead, FL 33030.

The project would be a valuable use of taxpayer funds because Septic to sewer conversions can reduce the environmental impact and public health risks of septic tank systems. Backing this project would allow the City to expand its septic to sewer project area and utilize funds from the American Rescue Plan Act to help cover the homeowner's costs associated with connecting the lateral line to the homeowner's property.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Carlos A. Gimenez Member of Congress